
CARTERET HOUSING AUTHORITY 

 

The Carteret Housing Authority will be opening the waiting list for the Housing Choice 

Voucher Mainstream Program commencing on 11/10/22 at 9:00AM for the first 50 

applicants who are eligible for the adopted resident and disabled preferences. This 

specifically means that the head of household or spouse must be disabled, the disabled 

individual must be between the age of 18 and 61, and the applicant must be a resident as 

defined in the Housing Authority’s Administrative Plan, which states that proof of 

permanent disability is required and a resident is “a family who lives, works or who has 

been hired to work in the jurisdiction of the PHA”. The PHA’s jurisdiction is the 

Borough of Carteret. All applicants and proxies must provide verification of the claimed 

disabled preference and two forms of identification verifying the resident preference. 

Applications are given out on a first come first serve basis until such time as the 

Authority receives 50 qualifying applicants for the program. 

 

Please only apply if you meet the criteria specified above as all applicants that do not 

qualify for these preferences will be denied admission to the waiting list. Additionally, if 

you incorrectly or incompletely fill out the application form, your form will be denied. 

Individuals wishing to apply may only submit one application per person. 

 

Applications must be picked up at the Housing Authority Office located at 96 Roosevelt 

Ave, Carteret, NJ 07008 during the normal business hours of 9:00am and 3:00pm. 


